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10 February 2010 
 

TRAVELPORT POSTPONES IPO 
 
Travelport announces that at this time, following a review of market conditions, it has decided 
against proceeding with an initial public offering of Ordinary Shares and listing on the London 
Stock Exchange. 
 
Jeff Clarke, Travelport’s Chief Executive Officer, commented: 
 
“Since we announced our intention to float, there has been significantly increased volatility and 
uncertainty in Global Equity Markets, as a result of macro circumstances unrelated to our 
business.  
 
Travelport has a 40 year track record of success in a dynamic and growing industry.  It is a strong 
company with an attractive financial model and great momentum, as demonstrated by recent 
contract wins.  The business remains on track to continue delivering outstanding value for its 
shareholders. We will consider bringing it back to the market at a future date, when Equity Market 
conditions are more favourable.” 
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*** 
 
This announcement is not for release, publication or distribution, directly or indirectly, in 
or into the United States, Canada, Japan, Australia or South Africa or any jurisdiction 
where such announcement would be unlawful. The distribution of this announcement 
may be restricted by law in certain jurisdictions and persons into whose possession any 
document or other information referred to herein comes should inform themselves about 
and observe any such restriction. 
 
This announcement does not constitute an offer of, or the solicitation of an offer to buy, 
securities for sale in any jurisdiction, including the United States.  The securities referred 
to herein have not been and will not be registered under the US Securities Act of 1933 



(the “Securities Act”), and may not be offered or sold in the United States unless they 
are registered under the Securities Act or pursuant to an available exemption therefrom.  
No public offering of securities of Travelport is being made in the United States. 
 
Certain statements in this announcement are “forward-looking” statements within the 
meaning of Section 27A of the Securities Act and Section 21E of the US Securities 
Exchange Act of 1934, and that involve risks and uncertainties. Important factors could 
cause actual results to differ, possibly materially, from those in the forward-looking 
statements.  In some cases it is possible to identify forward-looking statements by words 
such as “anticipate”, “believe”, “could”, “estimate”, “expect”, “intend”, “may”, “plan”, 
“predict”, “potential”, “should”, “will”, “would” and other similar words or, in each case, 
their negative or other variations or comparable terminology. Statements containing such 
words should be read carefully because they discuss Travelport’s future priorities, goals, 
strategies, actions to improve business performance, market growth assumptions and 
expectations, new products, product pricing, future business opportunities, capital 
expenditure, financing needs, financial position and other information that is not 
historical information or state other “forward-looking” information. Forward-looking 
statements speak only as of the date they are made and may and often do differ 
materially from actual results. Travelport assumes no obligation to update forward-
looking statements to reflect actual results, changes in assumptions or changes in other 
factors affecting forward-looking statements except to the extent required by applicable 
securities laws.   
 


